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April 26th, 2021 
 
 
Dear Trustees and Senior Management: 
 
I am writing with regard to this year's budget shortfall.  In our latest Budget Committee 
meeting, we were told that if there were any staff reductions 
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Information Technology: 
 
There are currently five Managers in this Department with a payroll of $542,000. Why is 
there a Manager to deal with My ED? Instead of spending $105,000 for a new Manager, 
why not look to filling this position with one of the current Managers.  
 
Communications and Marketing: 
 
Why is the Department so management top heavy, especially if they are not Marketing 
International Education? This Department could be downsized by one Management 
position. 
 
Foundations of a Healthy Workplace: 
 
We already have an Employee Assistance Program that supports Employees. Yet we 
are potentially spending $100,000 for the Foundations of a Healthy Workplace for 
2021/2022.  Maybe if there was a surplus in the budget this year, this program could be 
looked at. However with people losing their jobs this money would be better spent 
saving their jobs. How can we have a Healthy Workplace if there are not jobs to go to? 
 
Proposals to add another Manager and fund this program is an affront to the employees 
losing their jobs. Failing to look at using more Reserve Funds and not eliminating 
positions other than Support Staff and Teachers is irresponsible. I don't understand the 
liberal use of the title "Executive Director" and subsequent pay increase. We have 
enough Managers. Would an option not be to have these Managers supervised by one 
Deputy and/or one of the four Assistant Superintendents?   
 
In School Adjustments: 
 
In your budget proposal you recommended the elimination of Vice Principal positions at 
a threshold of 300 students per school.  Why not increase that number to 350? This 
would save in excess of $800,000. 
 
With the addition this year of the extra forty-five dedicated Building Service Workers, we 
have all noticed the difference in how clean the schools are




